MINTES OF A COTTONWOOD HEIGHTS COMMUNITY COUNCIL METING
HELD APRIL 4, 2001 AT 6:30 P.M. IN BUTLER MIDDLE SCHOOL

PRESENT ~ Gordon Nicholl, Jerri Harwell, Mike Peterson, Paul Childs, Sheryl Ivey,
Ann Bracken, Bill Morris, Pat Warner — absent - Cathy Trane

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.by Gordon Nicholl.

Upon motion made by Sheryl Ivey, seconded by Paul Childs, and passed unanimously, it
was
RESOLVED, to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.

Sheriff’s Report. .
Deputy Scott Hansen presented the crime stats. for March 2001. He stressed the

importance of neighborhood watch groups.

Bill Morris gave the details for the “Night out against Crime”. It will be held August 70
2001 at Bella Vista School. There is a $25 registration fee the council will need to pay to
National Association of Town Watch.

Danish Road

The widening of Danish Road was discussed. Mr. Josephson expressed his concerns as a
resident of Danish Road. Geneil Hammerlee representing the St. Thomas More parish
Council expressed the church’s support of a review into this widening.

The Council decided on a tour of the area to be held April 24" at 7:00 p.m. Letters will
be sent to Salt Lake County Public Works, Salt Lake County Mayor’s Office, Salt Lake
County Council, Karen Morgan, and Carlene Walker inviting them to send
representatives. People will be asked to meet in the parking lot of St. Thomas More
Church at 7 p.m. and can expect to spend up to 1-2 hours.

Deputy Scott Hansen was asked to pull up the statistics on accidents on Danish Road for
the last two years.

ACCT Report
Sheryl Ivey reported that two items of interest were discussed in the meeting.

1. Annexation — what is the Council’s position on annexation? This will be a formal
agenda item in the May meeting.

2. Zoo —How does the Council feel about relocating the Salt Lake Zoo? The Council
would like more information — how much will it cost? Where will the money come
from? What are some possible locations? Etc.

Capital Projects
Mike Peterson explained the process of requesting capital projects for the next Salt Lake

County Budget year.

Each Council may submit their requests and the County prioritizes them and funds as
many as possible.

The projects to be submitted by Cottonwood Heights Community Council in order of
priority are:
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1. Phase 1 of Bair Park — about 8 acres of land to be developed in to a park at approx.
8200 South Wasatch Boulevard. This is a joint venture with the Cottonwood Heights
Parks and Recreation Service Area.

2. The resurfacing of the tennis courts at Anzak Park. This is the tennis program with
the most participants in the valley and Salt Lake County has historically resurfaced
some of the area tennis courts on an annual basis.

3. Butler Park — 7500 South 2700 East — owned by Salt Lake County is in need of an
upgrade to the irrigation system.

4. Continuation of the trail system through the Old Mill Valley and Mill Hollow.

Upon motion made by Bill Morris, seconded by Ann Bracken, and passed unanimously,

it was

RESOLVED, to approve these submittals and send them to the County.

ZONING

#19386 6970 South 3000 East retail building

Upon motion made by Paul Childs, seconded by Sheryl Ivey, it was
RESOLVED, to approve this application.

#19295 6784 South Highland Drive 2 story office building
Upon motion made by Paul Childs, seconded by Mike Peterson, and passed unanimously,
it was

RESOLVED, to deny this application. The neighborhood is residential and the
street is already very heavily used.

Any other business — Gordon reported on planning commission decisions.

John Warner’s request for the vacating of an easement was denied.

The cell tower at 7069 Highland Drive was continued for further design. It is on the next
commission meeting which Gordon and Paul will attend.

The Stake President of the Cottonwood Heights Stake has written a letter in support of
the Council's decision to ask public works to re-install the no parking signs on Whitmore
Way.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. The next meeting will be May 2, 2001 at 6:30
p.m. in Butler Middle School.
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